
 

December 19, 2018 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed on December 
17, 2018. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for the December 5, 2018 meetings.   
Frank seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the Certified Survey Map for Rick Dubois.  Passineau 
seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report. 
A letter was sent to the resident living at 1117 and 1129 Hwy 73 South letting them know they 
are in violation of the nuisance ordinance.  There has been response or clean-up.  A ticket will 
be sent.   
Barry Pio has built a pole shed and is making progress on the clean-up of his property.  He 
plans to have the porch cleaned up by 1/1/19 deadline.  He has new roofing materials in his 
yard, but won’t be able to re-roof until next spring.   The Board said he can have the materials 
there until next spring.  Barry will come to the next meeting in January to update the Board 
on his progress. 
 
Billie-Jo gave the Treasurer’s report. 
 
County Board Supervisor’s Bill Leichtnam and Joe Zurfluh discussed the Memorandum of 
Understanding that was passed by Wood County.  It includes the Wisconsin Department of 
Natural Resources, Wood County, and Armenia Growers Association.  It will encourage best 
farming practices to be followed, since there will be intense water testing.  Juneau County will 
be voting on the same Memorandum in January. 
 
Solarus had to quit the work in the Road right of way until the ground thaws in the spring. 
  
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


